On Sat, Dec 5, 2020 at 5:00 PM Dhaka Ahsania Mission (DAM) < dambgd@gmail.com > wrote:

5 December 2020

Mr. Md. Sabur Khan Founder & Hon'ble Chairman BoT Daffodil International University &

1<sup>st</sup> Vice President

Association of Universities of Asia and the Pacific (AUAP)

Subject: Congratulations on being elected as 1<sup>st</sup> Vice President of Association of Universities of Asia and the Pacific (AUAP)

Dear Sabur Bhai,

Congratulations!

Congratulations for your elected as 1<sup>st</sup> Vice President of Association of Universities of Asia and the Pacific (AUAP). I am indeed pleased to note that your efforts in building Bangladesh through educational development through your un-tiring efforts in crating different educational institutions in Bangladesh has been successful. You have already established so many educational institutions including Daffodil International University (DIU) and successful in creating so many other institutions in Bangladesh. Your election as 1<sup>st</sup> Vice President of Association of Universities of Asia and the Pacific (AUAP) which was held on 28 November, 2020 in Philippines and ultimately becoming President after two years in 2023. I am very happy to know that 90% of the voters have voted for you. This is a welcoming news of your partners in development in Bangladesh.

I hope that you will be able to contribute by pushing opportunities to both Asia Region as well as in Bangladesh. Really we are very proud of your achievements in the development sector in Bangladesh. In Sha Allah you will be able to create for students of Private Universities in creating scope for the development of Universities in Bangladesh. Through your efforts undertaken through students exchange research work and knowledge sharing you will be able to start jobs sharing by Bangladeshi students in abroad.

Thank you once again from all of us. We have seen the dynamic role you have played in the Asian Universities Presidents Forum (AUPF). I wish you success in your work.

Thanking you,

Yours faithfully,

Kazi Rafiqul Alam

Chairman

BoT

Ahsanullah University of Science and Technology (AUST)

and

President

Dhaka Ahsania Mission

C.C. to: The Secretary General, APUB

--

12/6/2020 Re: Congratulations on being elected as 1st Vice President of Association of Universities of Asia and the Pacific (AUAP) - oia@daffo...

Dhaka Ahsania Mission House # 19, Road # 12 (New) Dhanmondi, R/A, Dhaka-1209 Bangladesh

Telephone # (880-2) 8119521, 9123402, 9123420

Fax # (880-2) 8113010, 8118522 Email: <u>dambgd@gmail.com</u>

dam.bgd@ahsaniamission.org.bd

Web: www.ahsaniamission.org.bd